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Save the Date 
District Convention   

April 28-29  
San Angelo 

Lions – we had a great Mid-Winter District Meeting in Brady January 20 

& 21. A big thank you to the Brady Club for all their hard work and for 

providing a great venue. Friday night social saw all bingo players win a 

prize thanks to Kathy & Donald McConnell and Mona and Pat Soland. 

The Saturday presentations on the importance of  new member sponsors 

presented by Roy Landry; the Texas Lions Camp presented by Heather 

Donnella; and how to reduce the number of members who drop their Li-

ons membership by Rod Chisholm, were all well done and very timely.   

Two items were brought up by the members attending that we will ad-

dress. First was a suggestion to add to the 7:30 training time, training for 

members, in addition to the training we do for club presidents, secretaries, 

& treasurers. The second item was a question about how clubs with few or 

no women members can recruit women. That is a great question and I will 

put on the agenda for the District Convention in San Angelo. 

The next District event is the District Convention April 28 & 29 in San 

Angelo. The District Convention is two activities – first is to celebrate our 

successes this year – the second is to elect those who will lead us next 

year and the following two years. On Friday evening we will honor the 

“Centennial Member” from each club and the outgoing president from 

each club. It is appropriate that we do this because they are the reason we 

have successes to celebrate. Friday evening will be BBQ, beer, country 

music, and game night (your choice of Bingo, Dominos, and Farkel), dress 

is “country”. Saturday key note presentation will be “Lions Leader Dog 

charity” – how the dogs are bred, trained, matched to their partner – how 

the blind and the dog work together. Friday afternoon will be a golf tour-

nament that is a fund raiser for charity.  Continued on page 2 

http://txlionsdistrict2a1.org/files/Proposed-Constittution.pdf
http://txlionsdistrict2a1.org/files/Proposed-Constittution.pdf
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Acuna Eye Clinic 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

 

Chaplain 

Frank Berthold 

Conventions 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

Diabetes Awareness 

 

Global Leadership 

Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Ln. 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-949-5151 

Cell 806-433-2961 

landrys@aol.com 

Global Membership 

Carole  Brown 

P O Box 623 

San Angelo, TX 76902 

Home 325-942-8850 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd 
San Angelo, TX 76904 
Home  325-942-6647 

Cell 325-277-4758 
hmjwilde@suddenlink.com 

           PDG Joyce Downie  

              and husband                       

   Lion Ron       

          

        Support  
 

District 2-A1 Governor Dave Richison     
and his 2016-2017 Cabinet 

                       Chris Maxwell   
                  Sales Manager      

                    Eljen Technology 
                     1300 W. Broadway 

                     Sweetwater, TX  79556 
 

Phone: 325-235-4276 ext. 2002 
Toll Free:  888-800-8771 ext. 2002 
Fax:  325-235-0701 
 

Visit our website: www.eljentechnology.com 

 

What better way to celebrate our success than including a charity fund 

raiser. So come Friday and Saturday and celebrate with us.   

Do not be constrained by your expectations! When we look at our Li-

ons Club and our service activities do we let ourselves be constrained by 

the past? It is a normal impulse. We set goals based on history. We see the 

future based on what we see in the present. My daughter wanted to run in 

the capital 10,000 but wanted someone to run with her so that was me. I 

started running in my 40’s and kept it up into my 60’s. I ran 5ks (3.1 

miles) and occasionally a 10K (6.2miles). I had to psych   myself up for 

10 K and never tried a marathon, afraid I would injure myself. I traded 

running for back packing in my later 60’s and hiked 1,000 miles on the 

Appalachian Trail. At 70 I was in the hospital a week for bypass surgery. 

One day a nurse came in and asked about my experience hiking the Appa-

lachian Trail. She was in her mid-40s, average build, average size, ap-

peared to be a working mom. We talked for a while and I asked her what 

she did for exercise. She replied “I do extreme races”. I asked what an ex-

treme race was and she replies “Oh you know, we run 100 mile races”. 

For a person who had to psych themselves up to run 6 miles I didn’t 

know. I was constrained by my expectations. If you ran 100 mile races 

you sure aren’t a working housewife. When you look at your club what do 

you see and what do you want the future to be? If you are in a club of 20 

is your expectation to grow the club to 25 or to grow to 100. As a district 

we set a goal of every club growing by 1 member this year. Only 14 clubs 

have achieved this goal so far. Was the goal too little of a challenge? Did 

the goal get set to low an expectation? Was the District Leader (me) lim-

ited by his expectations? Was my vision clouded by the past? I challenge 

all of us in our life journey to not let ourselves be constrained by our own 

expectations.  Continued on Page 3 

            District Governor Comments Continued 



Odds & Ends 

The Texas Leadership forum February 24 in Austin – still time to sign up. This fo-

rum is for all Lions 

The Lions State Convention is in San Antonio May 18 to 21 

Texas Lions Centennial Celebration is in Dallas October 6 to 7. 

Information on all three of these activities can be found on the State web site 

www.texaslions.org 

The Lions International convention in Chicago is June 30 to July 4th.  Information is 

at members.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php 

The centennial coin can be purchased through the LCI Store – limited supply so 

don’t wait. 

Club presidents – we will honor the out-going club presidents at the District Conven-

tion on Friday Night. The zone chairs will be sending you a form, which we 

ask you to fill out and return so we are prepared for those who will attend. 

Centennial club member. Throughout the year we have been encouraging clubs to 

select a “Centennial Member” who represents the best of the club. Zone 

Chairs have the form and where to send it. The Centennial Members will also 

be honored Friday night of the district Convention. Please get the forms 

turned in by end of March. 

   

Leader Dog 

Brigitte Rogers 

120 Deerwood Dr. 

Sonora, TX 

Home 325-387-2309 

6200br@gmail.com 

Leo Chairperson 

 

LCIF 

 

Long Range Planning 

Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Opportunities for Youth 

 

Parliamentarian 

Jim Wilks 

One West Broadway 

Sweetwater, TX 

Home 325-235-8383 

Cell 325-370-6872 

jlwilks@sbcglobal.net 

Peace Poster 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

Sight Preservation 

Lee Sigler 

126 Allen 

Early, TX 

Home 325-646-4820 

Cell 325-647-0481 

leesigler@verizon.net 

At the mid-winter conference we approved a new constitution 
to be placed on the ballot at our District Convention. Click on 
the link below to review the proposed constitution. 
 
Proposed Constitution to be voted on at the District Convention 

            District Governor Comments Continued 
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http://www.texaslions.org
http://txlionsdistrict2a1.org/files/Proposed-Constittution.pdf
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Setting Your Sail 

1st VDG Armando Subia 

“We must sail sometimes with the wind and some-

times against it, but we must sail, and not drift, nor 

lie at anchor.” Oliver Wendell Holmes Sr.  Each New 

Year I make resolutions, just like many of you.  

Some of you actually do start the new diet, begin to 

walk 2 blocks a day, or jog on certain days. But as the month wears 

on and nears the end, most of you not all return to your old ways. 

As for myself knowing  what the end result will be by the end of 

January—I chose not to start, there by sparing myself the self talk  

that I  once again failed to begin (lie at anchor) fits. Which brings 

me to the journey I have started towards becoming District 2 A1 

Governor in this the 100th Birthday of Lions. 

Anticipation  over the job that I have looked forward to doing. Get-

ting to know what my responsibilities were and how I was to exe-

cute them.  I set sail with a strong steady wind.  The wind of acquir-

ing the knowledge needed to execute the office of Governor.  Some-

times you think you will have overload , but you persevere for the 

good of  the District you tell yourself. Watching my present Gover-

nor working tirelessly for the District, I begin to wonder how effec-

tive I will be. Then I realize that he is half past his year and my year 

looms in the future.  

You are told you have to write S.M.A.R.T. goals for the District, 
does that not mean they should be written by a smart person! The 
anticipation you had in the beginning is now turning into strong anx-
iety…what was I thinking! I realize there are PDGs, experienced Li-
ons who have mastered this journey before me who will keep me fo-
cused on the right path.  All I have to do is close my eyes and know 

that things will fall into place or I run smack into the wall. I have 
dared to set sail on unchartered waters of District leadership.  I am 
feeling like I am—wait I need to wake up-HELP!  The sun will 
shine in the morning.     

Tail-Twister 

Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty Dr. 

Midland, TX 79703 

Texas Lions Camp North 

Charles (Chuck) Henicke 
Kingsland Lions Club 

325-247-6828 
c.shenicke@verizon.net 

Texas Lions Camp South 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-520-5651 

Cell 432-413-3935 

Donald_McConnell@outlook.com 

TLERC 

 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-8894 

Cell 325-234-2803 

joyced2@suddenlink.net 

World Services for the Blind 

Jim Brisbin 

 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Singh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

Webmaster  

Wynn Alston 
 

Home 325-651-4102 
 

Wynn@wcc.net 

mailto:c.shenicke@verizon.net
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      Midland West Side 

                Lions Club 
 

          Proudly Supports 
 

     1VDG Armando Subia 

  

   and the 2016/2017 DG Team 

                   Midland   

                   West Side Lions Club 
                         

                            

                       Home Club of                                          

PDG  Robert (Bob) Edwards 
 

Proudly Supports  

 

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

Russell’s Ramblings 

2nd VDG Russell Livingston 

Most of my fellow Lions are aware of my odyssey toward acceptable vision. This has included 

years of therapeutic contact lenses, corneal transplant surgery, cataract lens implant and now wear-

ing a soft contact lens on my “store bought eye.” 

The trip has been interesting and pardon the phrase, “A real eye opener.”  My respect and debt of 

gratitude to the Lions Eye Banks in immeasurable. My amazement of the intellect and skill of my 

surgeon and optometrist is beyond equal. My vision is greatly improved and I am a happy camper. 

Except… This new contact lens! The therapeutic lenses I wore my entire adult life has now 

changed. Since I will probably always have an astigmatism, I will always have to wear that soft 

lens in the transplanted eye. No complaints, it is comfortable and I can now see nearly perfectly out 

of that eye. 

The issue is that it is very thin, very clear and very difficult to handle. Add the fact that I now have 

to actually touch my eyeball and there is room to complain. The real problem though is there is no 

“This side up” sign on the new lens. Therefore, I have a 50/50 chance of putting it on inside out. 

The result is that I may as well not be wearing it. From near 20/20 to can’t see at all is the outcome. 

It usually takes a few minutes to determine if I have done it wrong and it involves having to touch 

my eyeball again. 

I realize that in the grand scheme of things this is getting down to nitpicking. The life lesson is that 

sometimes we don’t get it right. The results may be more devastating than having to remove and 

replace a contact lens. Sometimes the fix may be a bit more painful than touching your eyeball. 

However, we as Lions have the opportunity to back up, evaluate, analyze and correct most of our 

problems and issues.  

Let’s support our District Governor as he works fixing some of our issues and do not forget to sup-

port our Lions Eye Bank. 

DG 

Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

Home 325-388/-2091 

Cell 000-000-0000 

daverichison@gmail.com 

1st VDG 

Armando Subia 

4018 Monty Drive 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-2267 

A_Subia49@yahoo.com 

2nd VDG 

Russell Livingston 

3602 Springmont 

Midland, TX 79707 

Home 432-520-3404 

Cell 432-559-9010 
rlivingston3602@hotmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Merissa Swink 

32 Garden Road 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home 325-650-9896 

Cell 000-000-0000 

merisaswink@outlook.com 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Home 325-665-0127 

Work 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 
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     The San Angelo Dynamic  

    Downtown Lions Club 

  Proudly Supports  

District Governor Dave Richison  

and the District 2-A1 Leadership Team  

Felis Subia, 2A1 Zone 1 chairperson 

  3rd 2A1 Zone 1 Meeting  

Zone 1 was represented by 6 clubs at their January 17, 2017 zone meeting. The meeting was host-

ed by the Midland Downtown Lions Club. The clubs represented were: 

Midland Downtown :  2VDG Russell Livingston 

Midland Northside : President Don Eckerty and Secretary Dick McFarland 

Midland Morning : President Metta Preas and Secretary/Treasurer Jerry Preas 

Midland Tall City : President Tony Borens 

Midland West Side : 1VDG Armando Subia, Secretary Laura Najar, Treasurer Kathy McConnell and Texas Lions Camp 

Director Donald McConnell 

We also had special guest from our soon to be chartered New Big Spring Club,  

President Eric Escamilla and Secretary Juanita Marquez. 

The theme of the meeting was “Service”. Topics discussed were : 

District Cabinet meeting in Brady, Centennial Club member, Centennial Dashboard, recruiting in Midland, officer elec-

tions for 2017-2018 and Legacy projects. A discussion on how important it is for the secretary or president to input the 

service hours and current information on all members into the LCI system. 

The next meeting will be on April 18, 2017 @ 7pm.  Refreshments were available and all went home smiling. 

Yours in Service 

Zone 1 Chairperson 

Felis Subia 

4018 Monty 

Midland, TX 79703 

Home 432-694-3861 

Cell 432-238-3452 

felissubia@yahoo.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

Marianne Stevenson 

3573 CR 133 

Colorado City, TX 

79512 

Home 325-728-9203 

Cell 000-000-0000 

MCS4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

Larry Melton 

PO Box 84 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

Home 325-365-3296 

Cell 000-000-0000 

xxx 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Mona Soland 

304 Kleen Ave 

Horseshoe Bay TX 78657 

Home 830-613-4168 

Cell 

Lionmona@sbcglobal.net 

Zone 5 Chairperson 
Stephanie Subia 

4018 Monty 
Midland, Tx 79703 
Home 000-000-0000 
Cell 432-296-0846 

Steph.Subia@gmail.com 

 

Zone 6 Chairperson 

Larry Walker 
5942 Lyndhurst Dr. 

San Angelo, TX 76901 
Cell 325-212-9976 

Home 325-227-8093 
Larry.e.Walker45@gmail.com 

Scott Patterson 
 



Club News 
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With sadness we report that long time member (44 Years) 
John Cooper of the Midland Tall City Lions Club, passed 
away on Monday January 8, 2017.  Our condolences to his 
family and the Tall City Lions.   

The Colorado City Lions Club had a sign made to make the community more aware 
that there is a Lions club in Colorado City and that We serve.  We dopted a lot in 
town at the corner of 2nd St and Hickory St.  We take care of the lot, keep it 
cleaned, mowed and maintained.  We erected the sign on the lot so it is visible to 
alot of people since these are the two main streets in town.  The middle part of the 
sign can be changed out for the different seasons or occasions  



Junction Lions Club members Dennis Smith, Vinetta Sanders, Haydee Torres and Don 
Glover dump 371 rubber ducks over the South Llano River Bridge to kick off the 1st An-
nual Quacker Classic Duck Derby, held during National Night Out, Tuesday, October 4. 
Half of the funds raised went toward 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place winnings. The other half to-
taling $738.75 went to the Lions Club scholarship fund.  

Santa’s helpers from the local Lions 
Club stand to each side of the jolly 
man during his visit to the courthouse 
on Friday, December 9. From left are 
Carla Mogford, Don Glover, Santa, 
Virginia Bronts and Haydee Torres. 
The Junction Lions Club has been 
sponsoring this event for 50 years.  
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Club News Continued 
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Club News Continued 

Tis the season to be jolly", but unfortunately, some people cannot due to their circumstances. 

Rekindling an old tradition, the Downtown Lions, with help from Celebration Church & 
joined by officers of SAPD, surprised the women & children of the Family Shelter with a 
Christmas party complete with Santa & his many sacks full of gifts. (Monday, December 19, 
2016) 

San Angelo Downtown Lions Club blessing 32 needy families during their Annual 
Christmas Basket Project. The baskets, which include everything needed to prepare a 
holiday feast, were assembled right at noon on Thursday, December 22. Thank you to  all 
the Lions who served, especially Chairman Joe Guerra, for bringing the miracle of 
Christmas to those less fortunate. 
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SAVE THE DATE 

ROPE YOURSELF IN TO ATTEND ALL DISTRICT MEETINGS     

NEXT MEETING 

                                  District Convention in San Angelo 

                                April 28 & 29  
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HELP CELEBRATE THE CENTENNIAL OF “LIONISM” 
As we approach Lion Year 2017/2018, we are coming upon the 100 year anniversary of LIONS.  The exact 
date is October 8, 2017.  We all need to remember those 44 gentlemen that met at the Adolphus Hotel in Dal-
las on 8 October 1917.  From that meeting came the Charter for the “International Association of Lions”.  
Times have changed since then, but our moto of “We Serve” continues to lead us today.  The Texas Centennial 
Celebration will be held in Dallas next October 6 and 7th.  Details will be provided after the first of the year.  
For our older clubs, look at your original Charter and see who signed it.  If it was signed by Melvin Jones, I 
would like a copy.  The copy will be framed and on display at the Celebration in Dallas.  If you have any other 
memorabilia that you could share let me know.  There will be a room with security for all items on display.   
Did you know that PIP Ebb is writing a book on the second 50 years of Lionism.  It should be on sale by sum-
mer. 

Lions International has devoted a lot of time and effort to promote the “Centennial Celebration”.  If you go to 
lionsclubs.org and click on Lions 100, you will can get sensory overload from all the information that is pro-
vided.  The point of this is to get all our Clubs involved in the Centennial Celebration.  There are several parts 
to the Celebration.  

 One of those is a Centennial Community Legacy Project.   The purpose of this is to connect with your com-
munity by giving a visible “gift” that commemorates the Lions Centennial and creates a lasting Legacy of your 
service to the community.  A “gift” or project does not have to be elaborate or expensive.  It can be as simple 
as a Lions Logo sign outside of your meeting location.   Projects are defined in three levels and have until June 
30, 2018 to be completed.  So far we have 3 completed Legacy Projects with 5 more in progress.  That means 
that 40 of our Clubs have not worked on a Legacy Project. 

 A second part of the Celebration is the Centennial Service Challenge.  This effort has been ongoing since July 
2014.  Many of our Club have received recognition for their efforts in 1 or all 4 of the Centennial Service 
Challenge areas.  They are:  Engaging our Youth:   Get youth involved in the Peace Poster contest, Outstand-
ing Youth contest, and other District Youth programs.  Sharing the Vision:   Support vision screening and edu-
cational events that discuss the medical issues that can lead to blindness.  Relieving the Hunger:  Support a lo-
cal food bank, deliver meals to the elderly, support a local school “Backpack Buddies” program.  Protecting 
the Environment:  Protect and improve the environment to make your community a healthier place to live  in.  
Coordinate with TXDoT and do a highway trash cleanup.  Partner with others in the community to do a bulk 
household waste collection.  Centennial Service Challenge  projects can be reported each year. So far this year, 
only 13 Clubs have reported Service Challenge Projects to LCI. That means that 35 of our Clubs have not re-
ported on the Service that they have done.   I know that you have done more, but YOU need to report them.  
The LCI reporting instructions are included in the District Newsletter. 

Another part of the Centennial Celebration is membership.  District Governor Dave Richison is working this 
effort and you should have already seen the goals that he has established for the District. 

Look at the LCI web page and click on Lions 100.  The tool box contains tons of info.   

Thanks, 

Chuck Henicke                                                                                                                                  
District 2A1 Centennial Coordinator      
Phone 325-247-6828 or ksldlionsevent@verizon.net 
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